ST. ANSGAR CITY COUNCIL 
December 14, 2020
Mayor Keith Horgen convened a regular meeting of the St. Ansgar City Council at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, December 14, 2020 via Zoom due to the Covid 19 restrictions.  Council Persons Chris Maiers, Sam Heimer, Myrna Jorgensen, Mike Juhl, and Ben Walk answered roll call. Maintenance Superintendent Randy Petznick, Drew Sweers–V&K Engineering, Luke Porish -EDC and others were also in attendance via Zoom. 
Maiers presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the consent agenda, which consist of minutes from November 9th, 2020, payment of bills, November 2020 financial reports, and approval of Renewal of Liquor License for City Limits Liquor and Sunday sales, Thymeless Treasures Limited Co Wine license & Food Center Liquor License, and on roll call vote ayes five

Mayor Horgen shared his expectations of the Council. 

Drew Sweers from V& K Engineering shared information on the current projects going on. 
 Police Chief Schutjer was not present.
Maintenance Superintendent Petznick reported on what Darrin and he have been working on.
Jorgensen presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the agreement with S & H Environmental Services to provide the City with Water/Wastewater services including training of employees with agreement reevaluated in April of 2021, and on roll call vote ayes-Juhl, Heimer, Walk, & Jorgensen, Abstain-Maiers.
Jorgensen presented a motion, seconded by Walk to make changes to the Superintendent Job descriptions as discussed.  Making the change from “Required to work weekends and on call based on a rotating schedule” to “Required to work weekend based on a rotating schedule”, along with changing “Required to live within 10 to 15 minute response time of St. Ansgar”, to “Required to live within 15 miles of St. Ansgar”, and on roll call vote ayes Heimer, Juhl, Jorgensen, & Walk,- Nays-Maiers.
 Walk presented a motion, seconded by Jorgensen to approve resolution 2020-32 approving transfer of funds and on roll call vote ayes five.

Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Walk to put the backhoe with attachments out for sealed bids with a request of a minimum bid of $20,000, to be opened at the January meeting, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Luke Porish from the St. Ansgar EDC shared information about ITC and their involvement in community projects.  Maiers presented a motion, seconded by Walk for the City to commit to matching funds up to $2500 pending receipt of grant and on roll call vote ayes five.

Aerial photo was not present for council to decide on purchase.

Discussed upgrading of the GIS system, and Council requested Clerk to get information and quotes from Midland GIS.
Clerk shared an example of a CIP plan from another City for the Council to look at and get ideas from.  Committees will start working on items to be added to the CIP.
Maiers presented a motion, seconded by Jorgensen to approve the appointment of Paul Boerjan to the Board of Adjustment Commission, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Walk presented a motion, seconded by Heimer to approve the appointment of Riley Steinberg to the Board of Adjustment Commission, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Meeting adjourned at 8:09 p.m.
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